

NWMMOC NEWSLETTER

September 2021





Bill flew the North Wilts Branch flag at the Chippenham Cherished Vehicles Show on 22 August and met Minor enthusiasts Mark Osland (new branch member) and Keith Ratcliffe - they both work in technical training at REME Lyneham. Loads of interesting cars, some very rare (never seen an Edsel Pacer in the metal before). Show winner was Bunny Lees-Smith's Cheynard & Walcker, built in France in 1912. An excellent show with lots of entertainment and food, drink and interest stalls. Next year's date is 5 June, so please note it in your diary for a possible Branch outing.

The 40th Anniversary Album is almost ready to go to print.

Keith Boffin has sent information about LED Daytime Running Light upgrades for Minor headlamps: https://www.powerfuluk.com/morris-minor-headlight-upgrade-drl-style-rhd.html

We have been informed of a **Traveller for sale in Devizes**: please contact <u>mystevaryman@hotmail.com</u>

Mark Osland has sent a link to the Castle Combe Autumn Classic on Saturday 2 October: https://castlecombecircuit.co.uk/race-days/autumn-classic

You should have received an email from Gill re possible visit to <u>Pendon Landscape Model</u> (presented by <u>Chris Howard</u> in his Zoom talk earlier this year). Possible dates are 18 or 25 November but we need at least 20 people for the private group visit to be viable. Please let <u>Gill</u> know your availability asap.

Dates for your diary:

26 September: Croquet. To help with organisation of the groups, please inform Gill if you are attending, and please arrive on time.

14 October: Branch AGM 7.00pm, Goddard Park School, Swindon SN3 2QN

7 November: Drive out 18 or 25 November: Pendon (if enough people)

12 December: Christmas lunch at the Bolingbroke Arms, Hook SN4 8DZ

Don't forget: all our Newsletters are on our website http://www.northwiltsmmoc.co.uk